

MINUTES OF COLAC COLLECTABLE CAR CLUB INC. GENERAL MEETING Sunday, 3rd November, 2024 – COLAC SCOUT HALL – 1pm

Attendance: As sign in sheet.

Apologies: As listed.

Welcome: All members.

Minutes of Previous Meeting;

Minutes of Meeting held 21st June as circulated https://colacccc.com.au
Moved: Shane Perrott

Seconded: Paul Howitt

Carried.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE: In

- Emails from other clubs with newsletters for distribution to members.
- Renewal notice for the club's website Bluehost;
- Renewal notice for the club's public insurance policy Marsh Insurance;
- Circulars from Australian Historic Motoring Federation's Robert Shannon
 Foundation, Save the Date Mildura Vintage Vehicles Club 25th Easter Vineland
 Rally 2025, Lardner Park Heritage Vehicle and Machinery Display –1st & 2nd
 February, 2025, Federation's Mallee Wimmera Tour 3rd to 9th August, 2025,
 Federation's Murrabit Picnic 18th May, 2025, Goulburn Valley Vintage Tractor and
 Farm Machinery Club Rally 29th & 30th March, 2025, Federation Wunghnu Picnic –
 30th March, 2025.

CORRESPONDENCE: Out

- Post and email the September to December, 2024 Newsletter to members and other clubs.
- Notices inserted into the Colac Herald for two members who have passed away.
- New membership correspondence to Albert Halliday, Bill Castles, Darren Arnall, John Callahan, Wayne Raggatt, Darren Jopling and Harrison Gibson.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT: Ken Slingsby

With the better weather now here, it is important to check your vehicles (especially tyres). Remember the recommended time limit for tyres is 10 years of age. The upcoming newsletter will include Wind In The Hair (WITH) runs – lots of Friday night BBQ catch ups around the district and a few calendar events. The end of year run is to the Gellibrand Hotel commencing at 12noon on Saturday, 15th December – see Julie or Chris Minster for bookings and payment prior to the day. Also, Chris and Malcolm Wilson will be hosting this year's New Year's Eve get-together. All these details will be listed in the newsletter.

TREASURER'S REPORT: David Stephens

Bank Balance as at 3rd November, 2024 and financial position tabled. All accounts passed for payment.

CLUB PERMIT SCHEME AND AOMC REPORT: Geoff O'Neill

All details for the Association of Motoring Clubs (AOMC) are available on their website - https://www.aomc.asn.au . Events organised by the Association are usually held east of the city and this means these are not always accessible for those clubs in the south-west of the state.

RUNS REPORT:

The next newsletter is being put together with a list of runs from December, 2024 to March – April, 2025. As we are struggling to get members to participate, if you would like to help out with the runs, please see one of the committee members.

Beeac Coffee and Red Robin Café, Camperdown are still the most popular calendar events. See the next newsletter for listed runs.

<u>FEDERATION OF VINTAGE, VETERAN AND CLASSIC VEHICLE CLUB REPORT</u>: (Shane Perrott)

The Federation https://www.federation.asn.au supports the older car movement and yes, a lot of the events are held in the metropolitan areas. One event the Federation runs is the Bendigo Swap meet. This event takes a lot of organising at huge costs to the Federation. Volunteers assist to help run the event. The A.H.M.F. is conducting a survey and can be found at https://ahmf.org.au

Also, on the website you'll find details of the Robert Shannon Foundation - the Foundation is to encourage people under the age of 30 to become involved in the restoration and preservation of veteran, vintage, post-vintage, historic 50s, historic 60s, historic 70s and historic 80s vehicles up to 30 years old. All funds raised by the Federation go to the Peter Mac Cancer Centre.

Members are reminded to check on their permit renewals. It is up to members to follow up if permit renewals do not arrive.

ALL REPORTS BE ACCEPTED:

Moved: Vince Thorne Seconded: Bernard Callahan Carried.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

- The club now has a Facebook site and members are welcome to join this 'closed' site. Thanks to Bonnie Shepherd for setting this up. Facebook:- Colac Collectable Car Club
- Newsletters for December to March will be in the post / emailed in a few weeks.
- Thanks to the Colac 3rd 4th Scout Group for catering for our meeting today.
- Congratulations to our winners of prizes for driving their 'collectable vehicle' to the meeting.

NEXT MEETING:

Friday, 14th March, 2025.